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Local Board of Directors Meeting
March 27, 2017
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






David Fox
Approval of Minutes



December 15, 2016



January 23, 2017




David Fox

STAFF REPORTS

President’s Report







Lorette Hoover
Community & College Relations
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Institutional Advancement






David Fletcher
Economic Development
Jamie Loyd
Operations








Tommy Wilson

Administrative Services







Karen Thomas

Student Affairs








Tara Askew

Academic Affairs







Melanie Thornton

Institutional Effectiveness






Monique Baucham

Adjourn








David Fox
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Columbus Technical College
Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, January 23, 2017
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, David McCurry, Ben Richardson, Jim Trott and Edwina Turner
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, Deana Beauford, Will Burgan, Lorette Hoover, Cheryl Myers, Karen Thomas, and Tommy Wilson
Call to Order:  Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. and welcomed everyone back for the start of a new year.  Chairman Fox announce a change in the scheduled meeting from January 26, 2017 to January 23, 217. He also stated that most of the board members had the opportunity to attend and was very grateful for the invite by the Foundation Board to attend their annual December meeting on Thursday, December 15, 2016.

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Fox called for any corrections to the minutes as written, after hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of September 26, 2016.  Upon appropriate motion by Edwina Turner and seconded by Jim Trott, the minutes were approved.
Guest:  Alexius Chadwick, Salutatorian and graduate of Spencer High School who is currently attending Columbus Technical College (CTC) under a full scholarship and is enrolled in the Accounting program.
Staff Reports
President’s Report
Lorette Hoover’s Report:
· Ms. Hoover made the following announcements:

· The Professional and Technical Services Pinning Ceremony is Wednesday, January 25, 2016 at 6:00 pm in the McCaulley Auditorium.
· Associate Degree Nursing Pinning Ceremony is Thursday, January 26, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. at the Civic Center 
· Graduation will also be held on Thursday, January 26, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Civic Center.
· Ms. Hoover also announced that Velma Bright, one of our local board members, has a daughter that will graduate during the ceremony on Thursday.

· The grand opening for the newly renovated welding lab will be held on February 27. Time of event has not been determined.

· CTC’s Nursing Program was rated as number four in the state.
· Adult Education (AE) is now ranked at number four in the State.
· Ms. Hoover also announced that we have a new EAGLE student, Natalie Miller, who will be invited to speak at the next board meeting.

· Ms. Hoover also introduced Alexius Chadwick who was a guest at the meeting.

April Hopson’s Report:
· Ms. Hopson stated that AE has an average of 1,400 students and is currently meeting all of the bench marks.  During the year 2014, AE ranked at number 16 in the State and is currently ranked at number four for a 200% increase in enrollment. 
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· Ms. Hopson thanked everyone who played a part in the process as a team to move and build the program to where it is now. We are striving for 100% of our GED graduates to enter post-secondary education.
· The Adult Education Pinning Ceremony was held on Thursday, January 19, 2017, in the McCaulley Auditorium, Room P-100. Over ninety students completed the ESL program and over fifty students completed their GED. 
· AE has a total of 11 full-time faculty and staffs combined and 31 part-time instructors.  It currently has up to almost 19 to 20 locations from the previous 9 locations.
Ms. Hoover asked, “What is the average intake grade of an adult that enrolls in AE?” Ms. Hopson answered, the average grade is about 6th to 8th grade and 90% of the program is under the 10th grade level.
Chairman Fox asked, “What are Negotiated Benchmarks?” Ms. Hopson answered, that they are the benchmarks that entitles the Adult Education Program to continue to receive State and Federal funding each year.
Community & College Relations 
Cheryl Myers’ report:
News Coverage 2017
· Teacher of the Year Named (Ledger-Enquirer, Columbus CEO)
· GA Non-Profit Claims Tech Colleges not Affordable (WTVM)
Social Media

· Facebook’s Likes  as of January is 9,292
· Twitter Followers as of January is 547
Videos:

· Videos can be accessed via YouTube, Facebook, or our website.

· Ms. Myers reported that Jason Cadogan transferred to Albany Tech and the process of filling his position is ongoing.
Institutional Advancement

Lorette Hoover’s report for David Fletcher:

Advancement Office
· The REACH! 2017 Committee met on January 9, 2017 to debrief the campaign and discuss what needs to stay, change or go away to improve next year’s campaign.
· A video will be created with student and staff testimonials on how they were helped by the Foundation.
Scholarships 
· For the period ending January 10, 2017, a total of $14,511 was provided in financial assistance:
· $2,261 for Student Emergency Assistance
· $2,250 for CTC Family Scholarships
· $10,000 for Faculty Grants
· A total of $24,967 has been donated in student assistance and faculty and staff development grants for the fiscal year 2017.

· The process of establishing rules for the Bob Jones Endowment Scholarship to fund Student Success is ongoing.

· Funds have also been raised for the Astrid Baker Endowment Scholarship fund.
Economic Development

Deana Beauford’s report for Jamie Loyd:
Customized Training

· Customized training is on-going.

· All of fall semester career connect students passed their course and are ready to take the remaining three courses.
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· The CNC milling machine has been purchased with funds from the $300,000 grant awarded by the Local Workforce Board. 
· The process of posting the position is in motion to hire and designate that person for Ft. Benning to assist with the Military Workforce Transitioning Program.
Other
· Pratt & Whitney has donated a CMM machine as we are currently waiting for instructions on how the machine can be utilized in the program.
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report:

· Designs have been submitted to TCSG state properties commission for the proposed railroad crossing from the north campus to the Wright building and awaiting approval.  
· The welding lab project has been completed.
· Mr. Steven Rainbolt has been hired as a maintenance technician.
· Upgrades on software and/or computers are on-going by the IT staffs.
· A job announcement has been posted for an Application Developer.
Administrative Services

Karen Thomas’ report:
· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending December 31, 2016.
· The purchasing card policy has been revised. The new policy becomes effective April 1. The plan was submitted to TCSG for review on January 19, 2017.

· Concur is now in effect as of January 1, 2017. Full-time employees are now required to book travel and process expense reports using concur.
Student Affairs

Tara Askew’s report:

Enrollment
· Total students registered for fall semester is 3,033 (down by 9.3%)
· Efforts are still in process to enroll students during the Part of term III.  Contacts are being made with students who are considered no-shows and students who did not complete their application process.

Ms. Hoover asked Ms. Askew, how much of the 9.3% decrease in enrollment are adults that we’re missing?  Ms. Askew explained that for fall semester, enrollment was down 15% (572 students and 512 MOWR students). Ms. Hoover also asked her to look at those numbers for next month’s report to determine if the decrease were of high school students or of the adults.
Recruitment and Student Activities

· Student Services hosted several student activities between the months of December 1-January 17, 2017.

Registrar’s Office
· Graduation is scheduled for Thursday, January 26, 2016 at the Columbus Civic Center, at 7:00 pm.  A total of 400 graduates are eligible to participate in the ceremony. A total of 212 students have committed to participate in the ceremony.

· A total of 637credentials have been awarded for summer and fall semester of 2016.
Academic Affairs

Will Burgan’s report for Melanie Thornton:

Division of Health Science and Nursing
· Brittany McCain, Radiologic Technology student, received a scholarship from the National Lambda Nu Scholarship Foundation last semester.  Brittany along with Hannah Garner, also a Radiologic Technology student, were both nominated for the Georgia Occupational Award Leadership (GOAL).
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Division of Prof. and Technical Services

· CTC will host the SkillsUSA High School Conference, Region 4 competitions, on February 3, 2017, from 9:00 am – 12 noon.
· Machine Tool Technology will have a name change coming in approx. 6 months.  The new name will be “Precision Machining and Manufacturing.”

Division of Business & General Studies
· The Business and General Studies’ graduates’ pinning ceremony was held on January 12, 2017.  Guest speakers included previous graduates of CTC, Denitra Hardnett and Melissa Simpson.
High School Initiatives
· CTC is partnering with Muscogee County School District and Columbus State University on the GEAR UP grant.  The grant will follow a cohort of 7th grade students through their first year in college.
Library Services
· Librarians completed library orientations for 30 classes that included 1,018 students.  These classes were comprised of the Move On When Ready classes in all six counties.
· The CTC Gaming Club represented the College at Nerdacon at CSU in November 2017.  Twenty students and their faculty sponsor, Will Burgan, attended the event to promote both the club and the college.
Institutional Effectiveness
Monique Baucham’s report:
Institutional Effectiveness
· Course evaluations for fall 2016 have been distributed.
Performance Accountability System (PAR/Perkins)
· Perkins 2017 in carry over totaled $40,000 and purchases need to be requested this month using the funds to purchase equipment.
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC)
· Twenty representatives attended the SACSCOC from the College including 5 newcomers.
Federal Grant
· PBI Grant Final Year
· Purchase of SmartThinking – online tutorial

· End of year report (due January 31st) 
· Grant amendment to spend remaining $7,200

Programmatic Accreditation

· New Procedure (has been distributed)
· Diagnostic Medical Sonography (Self-study)
· Nursing (staff is working on the ACEN Self-study)
Old Business: - None
New Business:  None
Adjourn:  There being no other business for discussion, the Board adjourned at 1:30 p.m. The next scheduled board meeting will meet in conjunction with the Welding Lab’s Grand Opening on Tuesday, February 28, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. (No reports due)

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image3.png]



